
PUBLIC MEMORANDUM 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES 

 

 

The Division of Water Resources has received a request by the Division of Waste 

Management to establish an interim maximum allowable concentration (IMAC) in 

groundwater for tetrahydrofuran (THF). This interim concentration will aid in the 

evaluation of site conditions and in setting health protective groundwater remediation 

levels at regulated sites. In accordance with 15A NCAC 02L .0202(c), the data 

supporting the request have been reviewed by the DWR Planning Section, the Division of 

Waste Management and the Department of Health and Human Services, Division of 

Public Health’s Occupational & Environmental Epidemiology Branch. The intent to 

establish this IMAC was published in the December 1, 2020 issue of the NC Register 

with the opportunity for any interested party to submit a comment within a 30-day period. 

 

The following interim maximum allowable concentration is hereby established for 

Class GA and GSA groundwaters effective February 1, 2021: 

 

 

Substance CAS Number Concentration 

Tetrahydrofuran (THF) 109-99-9 2,000 µg/L 

 

 

For more information or questions, please contact Bridget Shelton at 

bridget.shelton@ncdenr.gov or 919-707-9022. 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________    __________________ 

S. Daniel Smith       Date 

Director, Division of Water Resources 

 

  
      

1/28/2021




